
Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!
Thank you so much to hte people who came along to help 
out on Saturday morning - it is greatly appreciated - Chris, 
Mel, Cam, Dani, Krystal, Carmel, Michael, Mel, Lauren, 
Miggy, Jeremy & Jen - we had a fun morning and raised 
$450 for little work. Thank you all so much for your help. 

Junior Unit Peppergreen Farm Excursion
Mrs White has organised for the Junior Unit students to 
visit Peppergreen Farm this Wednesday the 15th. Please 
ensure you have read the details and given permission via 
the SiMON Everywhere App.

3/4 Scooter Bike Ed Sessions
The 3/4 students are reminded to bring along their 
scooters and helmets for Scooter Ed this Thursday with 
Mrs White. There will be some spare scooters for those 
who don’t own one. The session will be another practice 
before completing the excursion on Thursday 30th of 
November

3/4 Fun Day
The Middle Unit Fun Day is next Wednesday - November 
22nd. Please see the details and ensure you have 
completed the permission on the SiMON Everywhere App. 

School Closure Day
On Friday the 24th of November we will have our School 
Closure Day for our Planning of the 2024 school year. This 
will be a student free day where the staff work together 
to work on the strategic direction for St Peter’s for 2024.

Christmas Raffle
Once again we are running our Christmas Raffle throughout 
the school. Families are invited to donate a gift for the 
raffle hampers - donations may be non-perishable food, 
small Christmas gifts, decorations, books - anything that 
matches the Christmas theme! The raffle will be drawn 
at the final assembly on Friday the 8th of December at 
1.20pm. (After the Learning Expo)

Learning Expo
Our classes will be showing off their amazing work again 
at the end of this term. The Learning Expo will be open to 
families on Friday the 8th of December immediately before 
our Final Assembly - where we give out awards and draw 
the Christmas Raffle. The Expo will be open at 12.15pm 
and the Assembly will be at 1.20pm.

Toys from home
We ask all families to ensure students are not bringing 
toys from home to play with at school. There are many 
toys here the students can play with both inside and in 
the yard and we are having difficulty with the number 
of toys coming in from home. Students are getting very 
upset when their treasured toy is lost or broken. Please 
keep toys at home. 

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

A moment in Prayer   
 
Dear God,

As we marked Remembrance Day on Saturday, help us 
remember all those who died in service of our country 
so we could have the amazing freedom we have today. 
Please bless all those who have returned recently 
from serving and all active 
members of our defence 
forces. Keep them safe and 
help their families find peace 
and patience in your love.

Amen.

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

End of Year Important Dates:
St Peter’s Orientation Day  
- Tuesday the 5th of December - 12pm - 1.50pm 
Catholic Secondary Schools Orientation Day  
- Tuesday the 5th of December - all day
Government Secondary Schools Orientation Day  
- Tuesday 12th of December 
Learning Expo, Final Assembly & Raffle Draw  
- Friday the 8th of December at 12pm.
End of Year Mass and Dinner on the Oval  
- Tuesday the 12th of December at 6pm.
Students Last Day for 2023  
- The last day of the year for students will be Friday the 
15th of December. The students will finish at 2.15pm on 
this day. 

Big Question
The Big Question for the remainder of the year is:  

How will you show the school values for the 
last 6 weeks of 2023?  

This is a great question for you to discuss at home - 
Each week the classes will focus on a different School 
Value depending on the needs of the class - Care for 
Others, Care for Self, Care for Learning and Care for 
the Environment. We all need to be kind and patient as 
the end of the year draws closer - people are tired and 
tempers can be short. We are asking all members of our 
community to be kind to others and help each other out 
when needed. If you child needs a rest day to manage 
these last few weeks - please see the class teacher or 
chat with us in the mornings at the gate. Go gently.



AWARDS
Term 4 Week 6

Mummumburra Edith, Sophia Ht
Duan Ashton
Mur Murra Jayden, Kyeta
Balam balam Marlo
Barrangal Ella
Wirrap Lee
Ngana-nganity Rylee
Guwak Bella

Enviro Skyla, Emily, Casper
Music Ma’kiah, Bella

Co-Principal Award 

Last week’s Co-Principal 
award was given to Jason for 
showing all four school values- 
especially Care for Others by 
being kind and thoughtful to 
his peers. Thankyou Jason!

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD



As the end of the school year approaches 
we are focusing our Big Question on end-
ing the year positively by asking 

 "How will you show the school 
values for the last 6 weeks of 

2023?"  

At this end of the term students can feel 
tired and uncertain about the changes at 
the end of the year.     
 
This can sometimes mean we forget how to 

show Care for Self, Care for Others, Care for Learning and Care for the Environment.  

To support students in having a positive end of the year we will spend time reflecting on our 
goals, discussing how we can be our best in classes and in the yard.  We will spend time looking 
at our Yard matrixes that we have for each activity and watching short clips made by our Behav-
iour Support Team to really understand what our values mean, and how to show them everyday, 
in every space, to have a great end of the year!



 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

We are collecting bread tags.  
Please drop them to the office or 

Djak-tjarra.

Catholic 

IDENTITY 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Something to Think About
There is a time for preparation and a time for action. There is never a time for carelessness. 

I ask God to prepare me for the needs of this time.

The Story
 For me, millennia later, this speaks of the moments of grace and opportunity: as when 
a great love comes into my life, or a chance of reconciliation, or an unexpected blow. 
It comes unexpectedly, as a shock, and can find me fumbling. Lord, give me the grace 

today to find you in every encounter. Make me ready to recognise you.

The Scriptures ~ Matthew 25:1-13
Jesus told this parable to his disciples: ‘The kingdom of heaven will be like this: Ten bridesmaids took their lamps 
and went to meet the bridegroom. Five of them were foolish and five were sensible: the foolish ones did take their 
lamps, but they brought no oil, whereas the sensible ones took flasks of oil as well as their lamps. The bridegroom 
was late, and they all grew drowsy and fell asleep. But at midnight there was a cry, “The bridegroom is here! Go 
out and meet him.” At this, all those bridesmaids woke up and trimmed their lamps, and the foolish ones said to 

the sensible ones, “Give us some of your oil: our lamps are going out.” But they replied, “There may not be enough 
for us and for you; you had better go to those who sell it and buy some for yourselves.” They had gone off to buy 
it when the bridegroom arrived. Those who were ready went in with him to the wedding hall and the door was 

closed. The other bridesmaids arrived later. “Lord, Lord,” they said “open the door for us.” But he replied, “I tell you 
solemnly, I do not know you.” So stay awake, because you do not know either the day or the hour.’

Tuesday = 5/6 Guwak, 
Wednesday = F/1 Duan  

Thursday = 3/4 Barrangal. 
ALL classes run from 12 noon - 1:50pm. 

DON’T FORGET HATS AND DRINK BOTTLES!

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK
This Wednesday (November 15th) the students from the 
Junior Unit will be attending an excursion to Pepper-
Green Farm. The students will be travelling by bus with 
the specialist teachers and ESOs to explore the farm's 
amazing gardens and learn about different parts of 
plants and bush tucker. We are very excited!! 




